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Glen Waverley Uniting Church 

Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway, 
Glen Waverley, VIC, 3150 

Office: Mon & Thu: 9.30am - 5pm 
Tue, Wed & Fri: 9.30am - 3pm 

(Except Public Holidays) 
Heather Hon - Office Manager 

Wendy Pepper - Office Assistant  
9560 3580 

office@gwuc.org.au 
gwuc.org.au

Pentecost 20

Welcome to Glen Waverley Uniting Church which is a faithful, 
Christ-centred community that meets God and shares that unconditional 
love: meet_god@anytime.with.us

If you’re new to our congregation, please say hello at the welcome table in 
the foyer after the service.

Glen Waverley
Uniting Church

U N I T I N G  C H U R C H  I N  A U S T R A L I A

W E E K LY  B U L L E T I N

Pentecost 21

Deuteronomy 34:1-12; Psalm 90:1-6, 13-17; 1 Thessalonians 2:1-8; Matthew 22:34-46

8.00 am 
9.15 am 

11.00 am 
4.30 pm 
7.00 pm

Ministry Team 

Rev Neil Peters - Minister of the Word 
9561 3031 - revneilpeters@gmail.com 

Di Paterson - Pastoral Care Worker 
0400 961 052 - dpaterson7@bigpond.com 

Alanee Hearnshaw - Youth & Young Adults 
0402 030 342 - alanee.h@gmail.com 

Account Name: Uniting Church Glen Waverley 
BSB: 033 052  Account Number: 92 2198

Contemplative - Communion     Ross Mackinnon 
Interactive       Di Paterson 
Traditional       Di Paterson 
Children & Families      Children & Families 
Creative Worship      Alanee Hearnshaw

10.00 am 

Exodus 33:12-23; Psalm 99; 1 Thessalonians 1:1-10; Matthew 22:15-22

Operation Christmas Child 
This year we are again joining in Operation Christmas Child, a Project of 
Samaritan’s Purse, and we invite you to participate.  “Shoebox gifts are 
for kids in need, regardless of their background or religious belief.  Each 
shoebox is a gift of love that tells a child they are not forgotten.” 
Each shoebox is filled with a variety of simple gifts and delivered to 
children in developing countries for Christmas. 
Further information and preprinted shoeboxes (or you can use your own) 
are available from the Church Office.  Gift suggestions include: t-shirt, 
pencils, toothbrush, soap, soft toy, exercise books, sunglasses, stationery, 
bouncy ball, musical instruments, stickers. For more gift ideas you can 
visit: https://www.samaritanspurse.org.au/what-we-do/operation-
christmas-child/ 
Please consider participating in this wonderful project.   Filled shoeboxes 
can be dropped off at the Church Office between Monday 30 October and 
Thursday 9 November.  Collected shoeboxes will be delivered to Operation 
Christmas Child on 10 November for delivery to the children for 
Christmas.   
Enquiries: Kimberly Easton 0410 708 824

Combined Worship post Fete     Ministry Team

Today’s 10.00am service is being recorded

For Sale - Lounge Suite 
Property Committee are wishing to sell a three-piece lounge suite.  It 
comprises two single couches and a three-seater couch. 
Price $500 ONO (unless sold at the fete). 
Please speak to Warren Greenwood (0403 028 948) if you are interested or 
wish to know anything about the suite. 
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Today’s Flowers in the church 
Today’s flowers in the church are arranged by Sheila Chan.

What’s on this week? 
(Legend: R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, K-Kitchen, F-Fellowship Area, 
C-Church, H-Hall, P-Playground, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue, G-Grass Area, CO-Office, 
SSpace - Sacred Space) 

Monday 23 October    Office Open 9:30am - 4.30pm 
10.00 am Playgroup  R2/R3 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
10.30 am Leisure Time  R1/F Enq: Cliff Baker 9802 8990 
8.00 pm Badminton  H Enq: Onn Chin 9884 4061 
8.00 pm Young Adult Group O Enq: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342 

Tuesday 24 October    Office Open 9.30am - 3pm 
10.00 am Playgroup  R2/R3 Enq: Office 9560 358 
10am - 2pm The Hub  F Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373 
11.00 am UCAF Administration R4 Enq: Barbara Thompson 9802 3980 

Wednesday 25 October    Office Open 9.30am - 3pm 
10.00 am Playgroup  R2/R3 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
10am - 12noon The Hub  F Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373 
8.00 pm Free Spirit  O Enq: Deb Leigh 0411 778 417 
8.00 pm Church Council  R2 Enq: David Morgan 9560 8024 

Thursday 26 October    Office Open 9.30am - 5pm 
10am - 12noon Seniors Morning Tea F Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373 
  at The Hub   
10.00 am Ladies Keep Fit Class H Enq: Eileen Scott 9800 4005 
11.15 am English Conversation R4 Enq: Jan Clear 9803 6820 
12noon - 2pm The Hub  F Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373 
2.00 pm M&M Club  F Enq: Angus Peters 0403 029 727 
                   Andrew Hosking 0401 231 034 
8.00 pm Uniting Voices  R1 Enq: Elwyn Pederson 9803 1378 
8.00 pm Badminton  H Enq: Onn Chin 9884 4061 

Friday 27 October    Office Open 9.30am - 3pm 
10.00 am Playgroup  R2/R3 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
10.00 am ‘Q’ Bible Study  R4 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
12.00 noon Cooee   F Enq: Office 9560 3580 
7.00 pm Youth   O Enq: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342 

Saturday 28 October 
1.00 pm Social Tennis  O Enq: Graeme Pratt 9560 7991 Advance Notice: Meeting of the Congregation - 14 November 

There will be a meeting of the Congregation on Tuesday November 14 at 
8pm in the Worship Centre.   
The main item on the agenda will be consideration of the budget for 2018, 
but there will also be other important reports relevant to the many 
exciting activities that take place within our congregation.   
Please note this in your diary now.  A full agenda will be available soon.  
John Snare - Chair of Meeting of the Congregation

Indonesian Service 
The next steps in integrating our weekly Indonesian service at 1 pm will 
happen when their coordinator returns from Indonesia at the end of this 
month.

Fete Thanks 

Many thanks to everyone who contributed to the success of our fete on 
Saturday.  Your help in planning, setting up, packing down, collecting 
goods, pricing, baking, manning stalls, purchasing items and being part of 
this vibrant event is certainly appreciated.

Seniors’ Morning Tea at the Hub - Thursday 26 October from 10am 
Support research into Motor Neurone Disease at our Seniors’ Morning Tea 
at The Hub on Thursday 26 October from 10am to 12noon. 
Come along and enjoy a cuppa and a delicious morning tea.  Bring your 
family and friends.  All donations to research into Motor Neurone Disease. 
Please add your name to the list on the shelf outside the office if you are 
coming.

Many Thanks 
John and Sandy Tuininga sincerely thank the Church Family following 
John’s recent back surgery. Your well-wishes through prayers, cards, phone 
and personal visits have been greatly appreciated. 
Praise be to God and Blessings to all.


